
North Devon Link Road (NDLR)

(Portmore to Borners Bridge)

Newsletter 7 (April 2022)
For all Traffic related matters 
24/7 call Traffic Safety Control 

Officer (TSCO)

Tel: 07889 225393*

Your Public Liaison Officer for 
the NDLR is Lynda Sudlow of 

Griffiths. She can be contacted. 

E: NDLR@alungriffiths.co.uk

T: 0330 041 4637*

* Calls to these numbers are charged at 
national call rates and included in inclusive 
minute plans from landlines and mobiles

Calls are monitored out of normal 
work hours and a voicemail facility 

is available.

Please check out our project 
website :

community.alungriffiths.co.uk

If you would like to subscribe to 
receive future Newsletters and 
Bulletins, please click HERE and 

complete the online form for Mail 
Chimp. OR use this QR code below.

Construction News      

Pleaseadhere to the 40-mph speed limit in
this areato keepeveryonesafe

In earlyMay we will be commencingdrainageworksin the
Landkeyareaandworksat both DuckslakeandMaysLeary
underpasses,including earthworks. We will be installing
drainageditchesalongthe site boundarybetweenLandkey
and Swimbridge,also the same between Yarnacott to
BornersBridge.

There will also be further site clearance throughout
Portmore to West Buckland, Harford Compound to
YarnacottBridgeand Yarnacottto BornersBridge. Thiswill
involvethe final tree stumpremoval. Thedormouselicense
hasto date restrictedthis, but the dormiceare now out of
their hibernation period, and we are allowed to complete
this work.

Important ReminderImportant Reminder 

https://community.alungriffiths.co.uk/projects-in-your-area/north-devon-link-road/
mailto:NDLR@alungriffiths.co.uk
community.alungriffiths.co.uk
https://www.ccscheme.org.uk/
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We shallbe workingduring the night on 10th May 2022in the areabetweenAller Crossand

Landkey.

Thiswill involve maintenanceincludingstuds,potholes and white lining. The A361 will be

closed,with traffic divertedbetween8pm on 10th May andwill reopenat 6am on 11th May

2022. Pleaseseediversionmapbelow. TheA361will be closedto all traffic at thesetimes.

ThismeansdiversionsbetweenAller CrossandLandkeyvia Landkey,SwimbridgeandFilleigh

villages.

Weapologisefor anyinconvenience.

Traffic Update

https://community.alungriffiths.co.uk/projects-in-your-area/north-devon-link-road/


Thank you!      

Alun Griffiths Constructionwould like to thank the residentsand businessesof Landkey,FilleighSwimbridge

andsurroundingareafor their continuedpatienceduringour workson the North DevonLinkRoadproject.

Our team on the North DevonLink
Road assistedan ambulancecrew
who hadbrokendown on A361and
wereawaitingrescue.

The NDLRteam took the crew to
our site canteen and made sure
they were lookedafter with tea and
coffee whilst awaiting their
Ambulancerescueservice.

They left us a lovely messageon
our whiteboard. Seetheir message
here.

It hasbeena busyfew monthsrecentlyand we

have experienced high levels of wide loads

carryingcaravansaheadof the holiday season.

The diversionroute operated efficiently thanks

to the many residents and businesseswho

complied with our request over parking. We

apologisefor any inconveniencecausedandask

you to continueto work with ussowe canmake

this procedure work throughout the period it

takesto completethis sectionof work alongthe

A361. Thankyou.

pA reminder why this work is happening  

At a recent meeting the Hon SelaineSaxby,MP for North Devon,askedus to put in an article,
remindingeveryoneabout the reasonsthis work is takingplace.

TheNorth DevonLinkRoadexperienceslargevariationsin reliability & congestionat peaktimes. It is
perceivedby manyasan underperformingvital link to northern Devon. Improvingthe road now will
improvereliability by improvingovertakingopportunities,improvesafety,better resilience& future
proof junctionsagainstfurther congestionduring peakhours. Thisis a major investmentof around
£60 million to improvetraffic flow & easepeakhour congestionat the NDLR.

The improvements will benefit the economy in North Devon by supporting the delivery of
employment& residential& businessdevelopment

Improvementswill includeprovisionof safecycling& pedestrianfacilities.

In the short term there may be delaysduring the constructionwork, & we will be working closely
with localauthorities& the Policeto minimisedisruptionasmuchaspossible.

Theproject oncecompleted,will not only benefit regionaltravel, but it is alsoexpectedto increase
cross-countryconnectivityby improvingǇŜƻǇƭŜΩǎability to travel into andout of the Southwest.

Community News ςAmbulance Aid Given!



Community News ςMP Visits Alun Griffiths 

The meeting was held to discuss
Griffiths partnershipwith SeetecΩǎ
programmesin the South West.
Seetecspecialisein providingfirst-
classserviceswithin the skillsand
education, employability and
health, criminal justice and social
care sectors. The Hon Selaine
Saxbysaid:

Alun Griffiths were delighted to assist The Kingsley School in becoming an Earth Centre, a school 
specialising in sustainability, environmental education and climate change. A new ecology zone is 
being created on the school grounds as part of this project. This is a no-dig market garden allowing 
the school to grow food for the school kitchen, develop the soil biology to aid carbon sequestration 
and provide a resource for scientific studies of our environment.

! ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜ ŦǊƻƳ YƛƴƎǎƭŜȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ έMany thanks to Alun Griffiths for this donation of woodchip and 
for helping us develop this exciting and important project.

L-R: Lynda Sudlow- AGC, Emma Blackburn ςSeetec, Paul Couttie ς
DCC, Hedley Martin ςAGC, The Hon Selaine Saxby, Geraldine Scott-
Smith - Seetec 

άLǘwasgoodto meet up with AlunGriffiths,the contractorsgettingon with our A361upgrades. Also
to meet with SeetecPlussand hear how they can provide work opportunities in the construction
industry. Fromjobson the road throughto the office,SeetecPlussarethere to help get peoplework
readyandprovidethem with the muchneededskillsandconfidenceto get backinto the workforce.
AlunGriffithshavea lot of work andopportunitiescomingup over the next few yearsand it is great
to hear they want to employ locally,and I very muchhope that this will be a great opportunity for
thosewantinga careerin construction.έ

The team at the NDLR 
were delighted to 
welcome The Hon 
Selaine Saxby to our 
offices in South 
Molton

Community News

https://www.seetecpluss.co.uk/insights/location_region/devon-and-cornwall/


Diversion MapCommunity News ςRugby Ramble 

Alun Griffiths were delighted to assist The Landkey Primary School with their pathways by 
donating 6 tons of wood chippings this month.

A message from Landkey Primary School: 
ΨThank you so much for the woodchip, it was just the right amount to refresh our path across 
the field! The path was put in during COVID to all us to utilise another entrance into the 
school to enable social distancing between year groups. The woodchip donation has meant 
that we can continue using the path -ŜǾŜƴ ƻƴ Ǌŀƛƴȅ ŘŀȅǎΗΩ

WELL DONE TO OUR TEAM 
FROM THE NORTH DEVON 
LINK ROAD!

A number of Alun Griffiths
employeestogether with DCC
Highways managers and
engineersrecentlycompleteda
5 mile Rugby Ramble in
glorioussunshinein aid of The
North Devon Hospice. This
photo wastakenat the half way
point as The Park Hotel
provided entertainment and
refreshment,prior to returning
to the startingpoint at

BarnstapleRFCto watch the Englandv Wales6 Nations match. Griffiths were headline
sponsorsfor the RugbyRambleevent on behalf of North DevonHospice. It was a day of
goodweather and over 100 participated,eachraisingmoneyfor charity through individual
sponsorship.

Community News ςLandkey Primary School

https://www.northdevonhospice.org.uk/?gclid=EAIaIQobChMIm5u1hfGx9wIVWuztCh31ugvfEAAYASAAEgK0mvD_BwE
https://www.northdevonhospice.org.uk/?gclid=EAIaIQobChMIm5u1hfGx9wIVWuztCh31ugvfEAAYASAAEgK0mvD_BwE


One South Molton is the newest of the One Northern Devon communities. JessTwydall, Community
DevelopmentWorker,wasrecruitedin September2021. Priorto this OneSouthMolton wasverybusybehind
the scenesrespondingto the Covid-19 pandemicand supportingresidentsduring the lockdownperiods. As
we gentlyeasedbackinto somekind of normality,Jessbeganto mapout what activitieswere goingaheadin
SouthMolton andwho neededsupportto start backup again. Jessworkscloselywith KatieBlackmore,social
prescriberat SouthMolton MedicalCentreandtogethertheyhelpindividualsfind activitiesin the community.

One South Molton is madeup of public, private and voluntarysectororganisationsall working together for
the community. Duringthe pandemic,meetingswere online and with manynew groupsjoining,Jessthought
it would be a good time to arrangean in personevent. In February,OneSouthMolton held an open day at
QuinceHoneyFarm,a showcaseof all the fantastic things on offer in the area and an opportunity for the
public to meet with organisationsthat couldsupport them with their health and wellbeing. Theyhad a great
turn out, over 23 stalls and many attendees on the day. Lots of positive connectionswere made, new
volunteerssignedup and they gatheredsome good feedbackso we could see what was working in South
Molton andwhat still neededimprovement.
LocalMP SelaineSaxbywas at their open day and she was keen to see all that was happeningin South
Molton. Tofind out moreaboutOneSouthMolton clickhere

Community News- One South Molton

One South Molton helps support Harriet Hawkins and the Dementia Support Trustby One South Molton

HarrietHawkinsapproachedOneSouthMolton to seeif there wasanyfundingto supporta memorycaféfor

those with dementia. Shewas signpostedto Healthy AgeingNorthern Devon and was successfulin her

application. In 7 weeks,Harriet hasachievedan awful lot! Shehasgone from beinga one man band, to a

registeredcharityςDementiaSupportSouthMolton and North Molton. Regularsessionsnow take placeat

the AmoryCentrefor those experiencingdementia,the sessionspredominantlyhavefocusedon gardening

and helping to spruceup the Amory Centre garden. Harriet not only runs these sessions,but also visits

membersin their homes,especiallythose who havelackedconfidencein getting outsideagain. Therehave

been manysuccessfulstorieswhere Harriet hasimprovednot just the livesof her members,but makinga

hugeimpacton their carerstoo, enablingfamiliesto receivefree respitefor 2.5hrsa week.

Communitysupporthasbeenamazingtoo. Harriet is linkingin withaŜƴΩǎShed,SouthMolton in Bloomand

manypeopleare comingforward to volunteer to help at sessions. North Molton ParishCouncilhavehelped

with planters for the villagesquare,after seeingHarriet out and about helping with gardeningin ǇŜƻǇƭŜΩǎ

homes. South Molton Town Councilhas supported Harriet with further funding for room hire too. Jess

suggestedshecouldapplyto DevonSocialEntrepreneurProgramme. We were delightedto find out recently

that Harrietwaschosenasthe final 15out of 250applicantsandawardeda place!

LǘΩǎbeenextremelyheart warmingto seehow muchdifferencethesesessionsandhomevisitshavemadeto

the localpeople. Well doneHarrietkeepup the amazingwork in SouthMolton. Findout moreaboutIŀǊǊƛŜǘΩǎ

work here

Griffiths are delighted to be
working with One South Molton
and we will shortly be announcing
community and fund raisingevents
for the North Devoncommunities

SupportingSouthMolton

https://www.onesouthmolton.org/
https://www.dementiasupporttrust.org.uk/
https://www.onesouthmolton.org/


Griffiths are proud to be working with PlussôPositive People who provide a lifeline

to people who in the community. In May they are launching the CarerôsHub - a

series of online workshops for unpaid Carers in North Devon with their Positive

People Programme.

Community News ςImportant News for Carers

The workshops are focused on enhancing

the wellbeing of you ï the carers and

reminding you that your own health and

wellbeing is important.

Some of the sessions are delivered by our

specialist partners and they cover stress

and anxiety management, Connecting

back to self- identity and transferable

skills.

We hope that the series will equip you, the

carers with a range of tools to access for

your present and future- beyond your

caring role.

Any participants accessing the workshops

will also have access to your own change

coach for 1:1 sessions and the broad

range of resources we have for supporting

people to grow.

If you wanted to learn a bit more about the

workshops and how Positive People

support individuals, please contact

0800 334 5525

or by email at 

jasmine.Northbrooke@pluss.org.uk


